
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: LT/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2004/1017/P

	Development Proposed:
	New garden wall and fence at 2 Sunderland Close, Wilpshire

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – Strongly object to the application on grounds of adverse impact on the street, insomuch as the other gardens area are open plan.  It is felt there may also be highway issues as the property is at the corner of the close.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A 

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	One letter of objection has been received, the following comments have been made:

1. Problems with highway safety.

2. Change of open plan character of the development.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The proposal is contrary to Policy G1 of the Districtwide Local Plan in that it would lead to conditions to the detriment of highway safety.  This is due to the lack of visibility when leaving the driveway at 4 Sunderland Close. 

The proposal by virtue of its scale and design is considered contrary to Policy G1 of the Districtwide Local Plan and the Council's adopted Supplementary Planning Guidance on alterations and extensions to dwellings.  It would result in a significantly detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area due to the change of the open plan character of the development on the street and therefore the detrimental impact on the street scene.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached dwelling within the residential settlement of Wilpshire as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan adopted June 1998.  The proposal is to retain the garden wall that has been erected at the side of the dwelling and add to it a fence on top.  The overall height would then at 2.6m.  

I consider as the development is open plan and gardens are not enclosed, the addition of this wall and fence would have a significantly detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the street scene and would therefore change the open character of the area.

I consider that there are not the recommended visibility splays at the exit of the driveway at 4 Sunderland Close, the application should be refused on highway safety grounds. 



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 23 0CT 04





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














